Burton Mere Wetlands 23rd Jan 2019                                 Sandbach U3A Birdwatchers

The omens were not propitious as we gathered for our trip to Burton. An overnight heavy frost which had turned into ice on a lot of surfaces, and heavy mist, did not look conducive to seeing a lot of birds or species. However as we approached the Dee estuary, the mist lifted into the overcast sky, allowing us to at least see our quarry. A dozen of us gathered in the car park at Burton, and skated our way over the boardwalk to the visitor centre. There the fire attracted a lot of attention.

The pools and scrapes were frozen over apart from small areas that had escaped the worst of the cold. It seemed that only a few birds were there to claim our attention, but that allowed us to give more attention to the movement and identification of birds. We saw, and added to the day list, Curlew and Redshank. Over the fields towards the railway line, we could see Greylags and Canada, and three groups of swans. Mute Swan were quickly identified, but some study with the scope ensued until a swan turned its head, into the sunlight (which by this time was appearing). Sure enough, the bill had a yellow patch that did not stretch down the length of the bill – Bewick's Swan then. It was disappointing to find later that Whoopers were also present, but did not catch our eye. Flocks of Dunlin and Pink-footed Geese over the reserve were seen early enough to identify, and a Little Egret flew into the left hand side of the scrape.

The further reaches of the reserve were initially close due to ice, but the spreading sunshine held out hope for later. We walked out to the left, down towards the farm track. The feeders here were alive, and Greenfinch, Goldfinch and Linnet, Redwing, Fieldfare, Song and Mistle Thrushes were all noted, with Blackbird making all 5 common British thrushes seen in the day. Back at the visitor centre, a flight of seven Black-tailed Godwit made their appearance, while a flush of waders towards the railway put up a flock of Golden Plover along with the Lapwing. After lunch, the paths were deemed safe enough to reach Marsh Covert hide, although additions to the list here were few. Shoveler, Shelduck & Tufted Duck made it on to the list, and so did Grey Heron, as one eventually flapped into view. Our last, and 50th, species was a Kestrel hovering alongside the board walk.

It was cold all day, but the sunshine evident from 1100 onwards, and eventually the blue skies too, made it one of those memorable winter days.
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